
The Bugle is sponsored by Youlgrave & District Horticultural Society 

     The 

Bugle 
A chance to blow your trumpet for the villagers of  

Alport, Middleton and Youlgrave 
 

No. 97                                            July/August 2007 

The Pommie Pig is stepping on to the 
stage – this time to invite us to have a 
good think about our village and 
make our opinions known about what 
we hold dear and what might be 
improved in Youlgrave.  

Pippy the pig has become the 
mascot for the Village Plan and will 
be heading the paper and posters of 
six different groups. These will be  
looking at housing; shops and 
businesses; transport and access; 
the street and public spaces; youth 
issues; and sustainability. 

All the thoughts and ideas from 
these groups will be pulled together 
and put into a document – the Village 
or Parish Plan – that can be used 
when we apply for grants or talk to 
local authorities about their plans for 
Youlgrave. 

This initiative is backed by 
Youlgrave Parish Council and is 
being supported by Derbyshire Rural 
Community Council and the Peak 
District National Park Authority, as 
well as the Rural Housing Enabler 
employed by Derbyshire Dales 
District Council. 

Get involved in the future of our village 
Youlgrave has embarked on a process to draw up a formal ‘Village Plan’, 
but to make it work everyone must have their say...  

Pippy’s Big Day Out 
Come and meet Pippy the Pommie Pig 
on Saturday 14 July in Youlgrave Vil-
lage Hall. Come and see the ideas put 
to Pippy so far for Youlgrave’s Village 
Plan. 

If you have ideas or grumbles about 
anything in the village, or if you’d just 
like to tell Pippy he’s on the right track, 
this is your chance to put your mark on 
the map. 

Pippy will be laying on free truffles at 
the trough – don’t miss out! Pippy has 
provided a huge map of the village on 
which you can stick flags with your fa-
vourite ideas. There will be a display of 
photos and suggestions about how the 
village might be improved.  

Pop in for a short while and have a 
chat and a wander round. 
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Youlgrave Show on Saturday 1st September 

Happy 90th birthday: Bert Evans and Fred Parker 

Bert Evans (left) was born in 1917 and 
celebrated his 90th birthday on 30 May of this 
year.  

He has always lived in Youlgrave, where he 
was a joiner and undertaker. He is a life member 
of the Wesleyan Reform Church, where he is 
Treasurer and Steward. 

As a season ticket holder to a seat at 
Derbyshire Cricket Club, his favourite occupation 
is to take a bus to Derby and enjoy a good day’s 
play. 
Sketch of Bert by John Marple 

THANK YOU! 
To Jamie Wigley of Middleton who, after delivering the Bugle for a number of years, 
has now passed it on to younger hands. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS! 
To Youlgrave Parish Councillor Pat Coleman, recently elected to the Peak District 
National Park Authority as a new Parish Member. 

Fred Parker (right) has been a butcher all his 
life, opening his Youlgrave shop in 1947 after 
moving from Darley Dale. Six decades on he 
still helps his son, Andrew, with the business, 
remaining as committed and hard-working as 
ever. 

Until only a few years ago he was a keen 
member of Youlgrave Bowls Club, but 
approaching 90 he thought perhaps he better 
take it a little easier! 

During the Second World War Fred served 
in the Grenadier Guards and was decorated 
after seeing action in North Africa and Italy. 
The picture (right) marked a special 90th 
birthday party held recently in his honour by 
the Matlock branch of the Grenadier Guards 
Association. 

 

 

To be held at Youlgrave Village Hall 

Youlgrave couple Alison 
and Adrian Murray, 
proprietors of The Wee 
Dram whisky shop in 
Bakewell, are pleased to 
announce the arrival of 
Daniella Grace, born at 
home on Wednesday, 
30th May weighing 6lb 
3oz. A welcome sister 
for both Jade and Erin – 
pictured right, with 
Daniella. 

 Future staffing 
solutions at The 
Wee Dram?! 

Housing in Youlgrave – make your views known 
 
Within this month’s Bugle you should 
find a housing questionnaire. Please 
fill it in – a good percentage return will 
ensure that our voice is heard. We 
need to establish who needs housing, 
what facilities and features the houses 
should have and where we can build 
them.   
 
Anyone with land available should 
contact Isabel Bellamy, the Rural 
Housing Enabler, on 01629 824797 or 
07860 951097, as soon as possible. 

 
The Village Plan Housing Group also wants to know what you think about 
second homes and holiday cottages, as well as how we can make our houses 
more environmentally friendly. Come along to the Village Hall on Saturday 14 
July and let us know your thoughts – it’s important that we get everyone’s 
views on this crucial topic. 
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YOULGRAVE SHOW 
 

Saturday 1 September 2007 in the Village Hall 
 

Classes include: 
Baking, Flower arranging, Photography, Biggest Marrow, 
Drawing, Woodwork, Best Vegetables, Fruit, Free-range 

Eggs, Bread Making Children’s section and lots, lots 
more – including Best Scarecrow competition 

Teas and Raffle 
AUCTION OF GOODS AT 4pm 

Schedules will be available from the 
Post Office, local Pubs or Butchers 

 

Lots of children’s classes, teas and raffle 

LETTERS: YOUTHFUL EXUBERANCES – ACCEPTING HUMAN BEHAVIOUR  

Dear Editor 
In response to ‘Ask not what are 
we doing for our teenagers? 

Ask what our teenagers are doing for 
us?’ (Bugle, June 2007): 

The idea that ‘Youth’ should police 
their own is an absurd idea. Youth, as 
in any age or civilisation, respect their 
elders if that elder has managed to 
earn such. Yet again the Youth has 
managed to attract bad press and show 
themselves in a negative light. Are we 
to see the demise of yet another activity 
in Youlgrave due to the inability of a 
community to accept human behaviour 

and deal with the few excesses?  
Last year the Music Fest attracted 

well over 1,000 people over the two 
nights who caused very few problems 
whatsoever. With all the members of 
the Youth Club in attendance on both 
Saturday and Sunday morning 
cleaning the playing field. It should 
also be made clear that the Lady 
Manners' leaving party was attended 
by more people living outside of 
Youlgrave than in. 
 
Philip Wildbore 
Middleton-by-Youlgrave 

Dear Editor, 
The ladies of Middleton are to be 
congratulated on their design for this 

year’s welldressing. It links two different 
topics, which have a deep meaning for all of 
us at this crucial time as we are experiencing 
the impact of climate change. 

I do wonder how many of those who 
viewed the beautiful 
display have perceived 
the direct link, which 
begs the question: When 
did the Green movement 
really began?  

The answer is to be 
found in Genesis, 
chapter 2, verse 15, 
where we are told that, 
prior to the Fall, the 
Creator placed Adam in 
the perfect garden to do 
two things: to work in it 
and to keep it, or to take 
care of it. The two 
Hebrew words, abad and 
shamar, are highly 
significant.  

The first word abad 
means to work as a husbandman, and by 
implication to serve and even to be a 
worshipper. It clearly means that the 
Creator’s design concept was for us to be 
active (not passive) in creation, having a very 
high regard for His gift to us, and not just to 
sit back and enjoy it and ignore His job 
description for us! 

The second word, shamar, is also a 
compound word with several highly revealing 
meanings besides those mentioned above: to 
protect, to attend to, to guard, to observe, 
to preserve, to watch over. The last 
meaning appears elsewhere in the Old 
Testament for the man who sat at the gate of 
the walled village or town as a look out, 
watching for danger coming! 

The Creator’s command to our ancestor 
could not have been clearer, and this was 

LETTERS: MIDDLETON WELLDRESSING, GENESIS AND CLIMATE CHANGE 

within a perfect environment! The 
responsibility is far greater after the Fall, 
when one of the three major consequences 
was a breakdown between man and the 
environment. Throughout history ever 
since, we have failed appallingly and 
selfishly in our responsibility to obey His 
requirements. We are now reaping 

increasingly the result of 
our neglect of the 
command in  His 
operating manual! (We 
Christians, along with 
Jews and Muslims, all 
of whom accept the 
authority of Genesis, 
carry an especial 
accountability.) Time 
has almost run out, we 
are repeatedly told, as 
one after another of the 
recent scientific studies 
inform us. 
Where do we go from 
now? Back to the 
Crea to r ’s  o r ig ina l 
command as prodigals, 
in repentance and 

humble obedience. Thank you, Middleton 
Ladies, for reminding us! 

 
Brian Mallalieu 
Greystones Cottage, Bankside, Youlgrave 

Many different classes for all the family to enter 

 

 
 
 
 

The Bugle now takes its annual 
summer break – the next issue is 

out at the beginning of September. 
Please submit your contributions 
to the Editor (details on page 15) 

by 20 August.  
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Auction of goods at 4pm – not to be missed! 

MAYBE your family was connected with this chapel 150 years ago? 
MAYBE you were in Sunday School 30, 40, 50 or 60 years ago?! 
MAYBE you or your family were christened or married at the chapel? 
MAYBE you have never been to our chapel – we'll always welcome you? 

We warmly invite you to join our celebrations – 
come and see our flowers, photos and memorabilia 
and especially make our United Service on Sunday 
12 August a resounding success. The preacher is 
the Secretary of the Wesleyan Reform Union, Rev 
Colin Braithwaite, and the service is at 6.30pm, to 
be followed by refreshments in the schoolroom. 
Let's all get together, go back in time and share 

memories over a cup of tea and also look forward to carrying our chapel into 
the future. You, with God's help, can make all the difference. SS 

Wesleyan Reform Chapel's 150th Anniversary, 11–13 August 

 

How often do you use the buses? Can you 
get to where you want when you want?  
How easy will you find it to get to the new 
Sainsbury’s at Matlock when it opens? If you 

are old, or a parent with a young family, how 
easy or difficult do you find it to use the 
buses? If you own a car, would you be 
prepared to join a car-sharing scheme? 
Have you had any experience of such a 
scheme and, if so, how well or badly did it 
work? 

These are the sorts of questions we need 
to look at to feed into the Village Plan. The 
Plan is about forming a view about the future 

YOULGRAVE VILLAGE PLAN: THE TRANSPORT GROUP 

of the village, recording what we like about it 
and what we would like to change.  And 
then seeing what we can do to make those 
changes happen. 

Whether you use the buses or your car to 
get around, please come to the Village Hall 
on Saturday 14 July to see what views 
people have already expressed and add 
your own.   

   Afterwards, we will need to get together 
to discuss our ideas and turn them into a 
contribution to the Plan.   

    If you can’t get to the Village Hall on the 
14th but would like to talk about transport, 
please let me know and I will get in touch 
with you. 
John Sutcliffe 
Old School Hall House, Main Street 
(opposite to The Farmyard car park) 
Telephone 636570. 

 

School welldressing vandalised 
On  Sunday we had a phone call from Colin Brassington. He told us that the 
school Welldressing had been VANDALISED. 

Then we had another phone call from Peter Pimm and we agreed to meet 
there at 10am. When we got to school, me and Esme had to go to our Nana's 
for some Dog Daisies whilst they took photos of it. 

We had to ask Mrs Goodwin to open the School so we could get the 
Welldressing equipment so we could fix it. Whilst we were fixing it, it was 
about to rain; luckily when it began to rain quite heavy we had finished. 

Then the next day we found out that our 
school money box had been broken into 
along with four other money boxes. 
By Billie Purseglove Year 4 

Pick up tasty local home-grown produce 

News  from  Youlgrave  School 

Welldressings 
This year's welldressing (see right) is 
linked with our musical production Joseph. 
With designs taken from all the children's 
ideas, this years well dressing is more 
varied than ever!  

With help from Mrs  Purseglove, our 
dreams for the 'king of dreams' came 
true in a variety of different colours.     
So for a varied selection of 
homemade art check out the 
welldressings!   

Head Teacher moves on 
 
All Saints Head Teacher, Chris Watts, is 
leaving the School at the end of this 
Summer Term after four successful years 
in the post. We wish him all the best for 
the future. The appointment of his 
successor will hopefully be announced 
very shortly and more details will follow in 
a future Bugle. 

 

Tickets for the production of 
JOSEPH on Tuesday 17 and 
Wednesday 18 July, 7pm at 
Youlgrave Village Hall: adults 
and LMS pupils £2.50, children 
£1.00. 
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Youlgrave Parish Council 

CLEANER REQUIRED 
 

A cleaner is  required to provide a weekly clean of the Parish Council’s public 
toilets on the Alport Lane Playing Fields and Coldwell End car park, plus general 
litter picking. 
For rates of pay and other details please contact Matthew Lovell, Clerk to 
Youlgrave Parish Council, Christmas Cottage, Church Street, Youlgrave, tel 
636151 or email youlgraveclerk@btinternet.com.  

PATRICK 
McLOUGHLIN MP 
 

Your Member of Parliament, 
Patrick McLoughlin, will be 
visiting Youlgrave on Friday 
31 August. He will be at  the 
Post Office at around 11am. 

This is a chance for you to 
raise with him any issue or 
problems you may have. 

Patrick hopes to see you on 
the day, but if that’s not 

possible, you can write to 
him at any time: The House 

of Commons, London 
SW1A OAA 

 Duckmanton Lodge Cricket Club 
Summer fixtures at Alport Lane 

Playing Fields, Youlgrave 

1st XI 
Sat 14 July Hundall 2nd XI, 2pm 
Sat 4 Aug Millhouses 2nd XI, 2pm 
Sat 11 Aug Sheffield Centralians, 2pm 
Sat 1 Sept Sheepbridge, 1pm 
 
2nd XI 
Sat 7 July Dronfield Sports Contact 2nd 
  XI, 2pm 
Sat 21 July Stocksbridge 3rd XI, 2pm 
Sat 28 July Baslow 2nd XI, 2pm 
Sat 18 Aug Weston Park Hospital, 1.30pm 
 
Midweek XI 
Tues 31 July Dronfield Woodhouse, 6.10pm 
Tues 21 Aug Baslow Strollers, 6pm 

And from Youlgrave pubs and village butchers 

Plant sale fundraising success 
Thank you to everyone who helped with the plant sale raising 
money for Bankside Wildlife Garden over the Welldressing 
weekend. We took a grant total of £96.10 which will go towards the 
upkeep of the developing garden.  

Schedules available from Youlgrave Post Office 

News from Youlgrave Women’s Institute 

The WI Ladies, after a very busy and interesting time 
since Easter, enjoyed a demonstration of special 
Summer Treats last month, all prepared with very little 
effort by Mr Joe Hunt, who made it all seem so simple! At 
the end of the evening, we ate all the food which was 
really delicious. On 19 June, a group went on a walk led 
by Joy Frost from Tideswell to Litton Mill and then had 
refreshments at the Waterloo in Taddington. They 
managed to escape the storms! 

Our last meeting before the summer break is on 10 July 
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, when Elizabeth Lomas is 
going to entertain us – her subject is ‘floral art’. 

 EMF 

Horticultural Society visit to Biddulph Grange 
S u r p r i s i n g l y  a n d 
unexpectedly, after the 
endless rain and 
dullness, 25 May was a 
lovely bright, warm and 
sunny day for our visit. 
Thirty eight friends and 
neighbours boarded the 
coach and enjoyed a 
very pretty scenic route 
to Biddulph Grange in 
Staffordshire. 

The garden has been 
in the care of the 
National Trust since 
1988, having been run 
down and neglected 
since its last use as a 
hospital. The early restoration of the 
garden was shown on television in a 
six-week series, and is now much 
nearer to the original design, although 
as with all gardens it is a continual 
process of renewal and development. 

The garden is laid out in a series of 
connected ‘compartments’. Visitors are 
taken on a journey of discovery through 
tunnels and pathways to individual 

gardens inspired by countries around 
the world – from the tranquillity of a 
Chinese garden or Egyptian Court to a 
formal Italian garden. Add to this a large 
and well stocked carp lake, unusual 
specimens and dazzling displays of 
rhododendrons, a very enjoyable day 
out was had by all. 

Jane Gardner 

STRAWBERRY 
CREAM TEAS  

 
Granby House, Alport 

Lane, Youlgrave 
Saturday 7 July 
2.30 to 4.30pm  

Stalls, Tombola, Cakes 

 

Society members at Biddulph: Gill Pickworth, Pat Beever, Eddie 
Oldfield, Annette and Dougie Oldfield. 
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GO WILD IN THE 
GARDEN 
 

A garden pond will be home to 
large numbers of dragonflies and 
damselflies. The way to tell the 
difference is in the flight. 
Damselflies will flutter gently over 
the water whereas a dragonfly 
will dart powerfully around, 
particularly when mating. Eggs 
are laid on the stems of water 
plants so there must be a good 
supply of these in the pond, 
particularly taller ones. Good 
ones to use are common water 
crowfoot, frogbit, amphibious 
bistort and water lilies. 

 
WILDLIFE PROJECT 
 
July is the time of roses 

in the garden and also when 
native shrub roses come into 
flower. These are generally less 
demanding than other roses and 
their simple flowers provide 
nectar for insects and hips for 
birds. Rosa rugosa makes a 
lovely fragrant hedge with large 
hips. The common native dog 
rose looks pretty in a mixed 
wildlife hedge, as does the sweet 
briar, which has an apple scent. 
All of these give an informal feel 
to the wildlife garden. 

Maureen Parry 
 
Maureen can be contacted for 
Garden Design on 630064.  

CANCER RESEARCH UK 
SUMMER FAIR 

 
Youlgrave Village Hall 

Saturday 28 July at 2pm 
 

Cakes, plants, tombola, raffle,         
bric-a-brac, cream teas, etc 

Everyone welcome 

We have news that Jane East, a 
representative of the Methodist Relief and 
Development Fund, is visiting Bangbutt as 
part of her assessment of the work being 
done in literacy circles in the Tonkilili district 
of Sierra Leone. This is important as it will 
enable them to decide on the extent of their 
support and future funding for the projects 
in Bangbutt and the neighbouring villages. 
Hopefully she will return with news and 
photos of our school building. 

Meanwhile, we have had happy news of 
the birth of a first baby girl (called Regietta 
Cecilia Mariea) to Sammy and Henrietta 
Stober-Taylor. Some of you will remember 
Sammy when he visited Youlgrave. He is a 
vitally important part of our link as he works 
for SLYEO and manages our projects in 
Bangbutt. We hope all our friends will 
support our next fund raising events this 
year and are giving you three dates now so 
that you can put them into your diaries. 
• 7 & 8 July - refreshments in the Village 

Hall, accompanying the Village Life display 
• Sunday 14 September - another 

Breakfast Bistro in the Reading Room 
• Saturday 17 November - African Evening 

and afternoon Drumming Workshop. 

Youlgrave-Bangbutt Village Link 

To be held at Youlgrave Village Hall Youlgrave Show on Saturday 1st September 

Youlgrave Cinema: new season of films for 2007/08 
Hard to believe maybe, 
but the village film club 
is set to launch its fifth 
season of films this 
autumn – and our 
programme is, as ever, 
packed with a varied 
range of top quality 
movies. 

Among the headline 
films coming up is THE 
QUEEN, featuring an Oscar-winning 
turn from Dame Helen Mirren as Queen 
Elizabeth II during the time of Princess 
Diana’s death, as well as the highly-
rated re-make of CASINO ROYALE 
starring Daniel Craig as the new James 
Bond. 

LITTLE MISS SUNSHINE is a recent 
comedy about a family’s hilarious cross-
country journey in a VW bus as they 
strive to get their young daughter to the 
finals of a beauty pageant. October’s 
film is TO KILL A MOCKINGBIRD 
starring Gregory Peck, the 1962 
adaptation of Harper Lee’s classic book 
about racial prejudice in the American 
Deep South. 

We also travel overseas with IL 
POSTINO, a delightful film from Italy 
about a postman and poetry. BABEL is 
an Oscar-winning film starring Brad Pitt 
and Cate Blanchett, and tells the 
interlocking story of four different 
families in separate parts of the world.  

Next April we ride into town with Clint 
Eastwood in THE UNFORGIVEN, an 
impressive Western from the 1990s that 
also features Morgan Freeman and 
Gene Hackman. Also look out for THE 
STATION AGENT, a comedy/drama 
that proves loneliness is much better to 

bear when you have 
someone else to 
share it with. 
   As before, to see 
the films you have to 
become a member of 
Youlgrave Cinema (or 
come along as a pre-
booked guest of a 
member). Prices have 
stayed the same as 

last season: £28 for the season of eight 
films – that’s just £3.50 per film, and for 
that you also get a short film before the 
main feature and free film notes! 

The films will be screened at 
Youlgrave Village Hall on the dates 
below. Existing members will get 
renewal reminders very soon, but if you 
would like to join Youlgrave Cinema 
please call Val Cornish on 636420 or 
Pat Cleaver on 636836. 

We are a friendly bunch and Friday’s 
film night is always a very sociable 
affair. Everybody is welcome to join, 
regardless of where you live, so please 
get in touch if you would like a 
membership form or more details. 

SEASON FIVE 
2007 
7 September Little Miss Sunshine 
5 October To Kill a Mockingbird 
2 November Il Postino 
7 December Casino Royale  
 
2008 
8 February Babel 
7 March The Station Agent 
11 April The Unforgiven 
9 May The Queen 
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YOULGRAVE 
HORTICULTURAL SHOW 
Saturday 1st Sept, Village Hall 

 
Schedules available locally 

Lots of children’s classes, teas and raffle 

THE COWS 
 

Still; all is still. 
The soft, warm afternoon air hangs over the 

dale 
But the call? 

Silence? 
Not really. 

The hum in the long grass, 
the chaffinch on a noisy mission, 

the bleating on the hillside – 
But the call? 

Where is the call? 
I stand and wait 

Silence. 
For sixteen years 
it marked my day; 

leave the computer 
make the tea –  
tea with milk. 

And across the hill 
in the parlour 

the ladies in their black and white tea 
gowns 

milk – but no tea. 
A shared ritual. 

No more. They’ve gone.  
And the call? 

The ‘he’ of the call? 
Does he dream in the restless nights of his 

harem of ladies? 
His hands clutching 

his torn heart 
 as he helplessly watches 

 the milky ghosts 
ambling through the grass and into the past; 

his past 
my past 

their past 
Silence.  

 
Maggie Ford June 2007 
[This poem was written in response to the 
sale of Mawstone Farm’s dairy herd – Ed] 

The Miner 
 
Down the deep dark hole 
In the dank and still 
The miner works 
With a dogged will 
This is their living 
The food, their coin 
The mineral they mine 
With sweat in their groins 
Damp and dark is their longing gaze 
Unless this is deepened 
By the smoke filled haze 
The drip drip drip 
Of the never ending dropper 
The crash of the rocks on its way to 
the hopper 
The rumble of tubs 
Behind a loco thunder 
A new start man 
Listens and stares in wonder 
Oh! My God 
The length of the hours 
Fast as I am in natures bowers 
His lamp it fades 
His body aches 
Then for man eternity wakes 
Daylight peeps at first a dot 
As the top of that never ending drop 
A dazzling glare that blinds the eyes 
As from that dark hole the miners 
rise. 
 
Bernard Oldfield  

Many different classes for all the family to enter 

Playing Field Wildlife Area sees new growth 
A former tip at the bottom of the playing fields on Alport Lane is enjoying a 
new lease of life as a mini nature reserve.   

About 15 years ago, the old tip site 
below the Parish Council-run playing 
field was cleared to form a wildlife area 
for the village. Trees were planted in the 
upper part, and the lower part was 
seeded as a wildflower area. A dipping 
pond was dug out, paths were laid and 
seat ing stones were provided. 
Unfortunately the site was not managed 
and this early work not maintained, and 
so it became overgrown with nettles and 
rank grasses. 

In 2003 it was decided to restore the site 
and advice was sought from several 
sources. Derbyshire Wildlife Trust referred 
the Parish Council to one of its volunteers, 
Youlgrave resident Ian Weatherley, who 
agreed to take on the site and that autumn 
it was brush-cut and raked with help from 
volunteers. This reduces the fertility of the 
ground, discouraging large weeds and 
grasses and favouring more delicate wild 
flowers. 

Since then the paths have been kept 
clear, better grass areas with plenty of 
flowers have been given an annual mow 
and rake in late summer after seeding, 
and nettle and other weeds have been 
mown more frequently. Some areas that 
used to be pure nettle or ground elder 
are now grassy with plenty of wild 
flowers. A total of 28 species were in 
bloom in early June this year.  

Up to now the amount of restoration has 
been limited by the tools available.  Last 
month Youlgrave Parish Council was 
awarded a grant of over £2,600 from the 
Breathing Spaces initiative (a Big Lottery 
Fund programme supported by the BBC) 

to buy a high quality brush-cutter, a 
mower and bird nesting boxes. There will 
also be weatherproof notice boards so 
that more information, including 
photographs, of current wildlife can be 
displayed. Additional tools have been 
bought, so that there will be plenty of 
opportunity to get involved. It is intended 
to run occasional guided visits for those 
who would like to increase their enjoyment 
and knowledge of local wildlife. 

The area is not intended as a wildlife 
garden and at times can look rather 
wild. It is, however, a place of great 
tranquillity where wildlife can flourish 
and can be appreciated. It’s freely 
accessible to stroll round, look for the 
birds and flowers, or just sit on a stone 
and enjoy it. 

If you would like further information 
about the site and its management or 
would like to help with the maintenance 
please ring me, Ian Weatherley, on 
636350. Help with the work would be 
most welcome. 

 

The Wildlife Area in June of this year. 
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Editor: Andrew McCloy 
Englemere, Brookleton, Youlgrave, Derbyshire DE45 1UT, 
tel 01629 636125, e-mail andrew.mccloy@btopenworld.com 

Contributions for the next issue to arrive by the 15th of the month. 
Printed by Greenaway Workshop, Hackney, Matlock (tel 734089). 

The views in this publication are not necessarily those of the editorial team. 

Mondays Monday Club (Day Centre), 
 Youlgrave Village Hall, 10am-3pm 
Tuesdays Yoga with Iris Pimm (636341), 
 The Barn, Greenfields Farm, 7-9pm 
Tuesdays Youlgrave Bell Ringers practice 
 night, All Saints Church, 7.30-9pm 
Mon-Fri  Youlgrave Playschool, Scout & 
 Community Hall, 9.15-11.45am 
Weds Drawing and painting classes, 
 Youlgrave Reading Room, 10am 
Weds Darby & Joan Club, Youlgrave 
 Village Hall, 1.30pm  
Weds Bingo, Youlgrave Reading Room, 
 7.30pm 
Weds Youlgrave Youth Club, Scout & 
 Community Hall, evenings, 7pm 
Thurs Ecumenical women’s Bible study 
 and fellowship, Youlgrave 
 Reading Room, from 10am 
Thurs Beginners Yoga with Iris Pimm, 
 7-8.30pm (636341) 
Thurs Youlgrave Silver Band, Methodist 
 School Room, 8pm 

REGULAR LOCAL EVENTS 

Fridays Yoga with Iris Pimm, 9.30-11.30am 
Fridays Gentle Yoga, Scout & Community 
 Hall, 3.30pm 
Fridays Parent and Toddlers Group, 
 Reading Room, 1.15-3.15pm 
2nd Mon Mobile Library, Greenfields Farm, 
 9.30am; Alport, 9.45am; 
 Abbeyfield, 10am; Bradford, 
 10.20am;  Rock Farm, Middleton, 
 10.40am 
2nd Tues Youlgrave WI meetings, 
 Youlgrave Village Hall, 7.30pm 
4th Wed Confidential Advice Sessions with 
 Matlock & District Citizens Advice 
 Bureau, Youlgrave Medical 
 Centre, 9.30am-12.30pm  
Alternate  Mobile Library, Grove Place, 
Thurs 2-4.30pm, Holywell La 5-6.30pm 
2nd Fri Mobile Police Station, Holywell 
of month Lane, 12.30-4pm 
Last Tues Youlgrave Parish Council meeting, 
of month Youlgrave Village Hall Committee 
 Room, 7.15pm 

Saturday Waste Collection 
ALPORT & YOULGRAVE: 14 and 28 July, 11 & 25 August 

 Alport: 7.45-8am, Youlgrave School: 
8.05-9.30am, Bradford & Mawstone Lane: 9.35-10.10am, Grove Place Police House: 

10.15-10.30am, Grove Place other end: 10.30-10.45am 

MIDDLETON-BY-YOULGRAVE: 4 Aug (next: 6 Oct) 
The Square: 9.45-10.45am 

www.thebugle.org.uk 

Pick up tasty local home-grown produce Auction of goods at 4pm – not to be missed! 

What do you call two rows of 
cabbages? 
A dual cabbage-way. 

POSTCARD FROM SPAIN 
It has been local election time 
these last few weeks in Spain and 
with it all the razzamatazz and 

hoo-hah of a typically fiery Latino political 
contest: fireworks, marching bands and 
general rowdiness at the announcement of 
the eventual winner. 

It reminded me of the elections in England 
years ago, when candidates paraded the 
streets in open-top buses, using 
megaphones to get their message across to 
potential voters, kissing babies and handing 
out never-to-be fulfilled promises. In today’s 
Politically Correct environment, kissing 
babies is a definite non-starter, so perhaps 
the PC brigade has got it right for once? 

Here, they hand out little presents (bribes) to 
the waiting electorate. The eventual winners, 
the ‘Partido Popular’, presented everybody 
with a fridge magnet with the picture of the 
candidate emblazoned on it. The runners-up 
(PSOE) gave us all a coffee mug with a 
picture of a rather stern looking chap with a 
beard printed on both sides, so which ever 
way you held the mug he was staring at you. 
My better half hates fridge magnets, so that 
ended up in the dustbin; and we can’t use the 
mug in case it offends non-socialist people 
who come to visit us. 

There is a lighter side to Spanish local 
elections though. One candidate in Reus 
(Barcelona), an ex postman who made his 
living as an Elvis impersonator, won his seat 
on the council with 18,000 votes. His 
manifesto? To paint the Town Hall pink, 
grow cannabis in the town’s public gardens, 
give free music concerts on a monthly basis 
and best of all, build an open-air swimming 
pool in the town square for the exclusive use 
of naturists. 

So Cllr McCloy, if your popularity starts 
slipping, perhaps Bakewell Town Hall could 
do with a paint job! 

GROUCHO 

Supporting Palestinian farmers 

Some Youlgrave people may know 
about the little plant stall I run outside 
my house on Stoneyside to raise 
money for medical aid for Palestine. 

I’ve recently heard about a 
Palestinian Co-operative which 
produced Extra Virgin Olive Oil and 
olive oil-based soap which is 
distributed in the UK by a small 
business which wants to support the 
Palestinian farmers. I’ve decided to 
buy some oil and soap in the hope 
Bugle readers may want to buy and 
use it. Half a litre costs £5.50, about 
the price of a good EU olive oil from 
any supermarket . The soap is about 
£1.25. This is cost price – no profit – 
the aim is to support and encourage 
the producers of Palestine.  

I’ll put a notice up once stock arrives, 
but I’d like to hear from anyone who 
feels this is a worthwhile little venture 
– hopefully, potential customers! 

Glenys Moore, 636477 

The Youlgrave 
Exchange 

FREE to a needy person: a lady’s 
old-style bike, with 3-speed gears 
and basket. Call 636068. 



 ANNUAL SPONSORS 
Bakewell Bridge Car Park (M & D Rhodes)    636453 
L.T. Birds, Joinery & Home Maintenance, 
   23 Northwood Lane, Darley Dale 07786 434376 
Brightmore & Shimwell, Plumbing & Heating Services
 07989 984826 & 07971 839515 
Bull’s Head Hotel 636307 
Ray Caswell, County Councillor  
 ray.caswell@derbyshire.gov.uk, 01335 344750 
Castle Farm, Bed & Breakfast, Caravans and 
Camping Barn 636746 
Circuit Safe – Mick Rowan, approved electrician 
 07799 066920 
Derbyshire Aggregates Ltd 636500 
Derbyshire Dales Council for Voluntary Service, 
   offering support for local community groups 812154 
Derwent Valley Roofing, free quotes and repairs 
   undertaken  733305 & 07817 133459 
Equity Estates, Commercial and Affordable  
   Residential Properties 636815 
Farmyard Inn 636221 
Harry Holland, Anniscroft Farm, Youlgrave 636246 
High Standards, Home Laundry Service – personal  
   and domestic, free collection and delivery 636937 
George Hotel 636292 
Granby House, Very sheltered housing 636123 
Hollands Butchers 636234 
Hopping Farm Caravan Park 636302 
James Bacon, JDB Plumbing & Heating 
 636637 & 07866 365610 
Diane Kettle, Working studio, paintings for sale,  
   cards, commissions, personal tuition 636763 
Knoll Club (Headquarters of the Royal British Legion)  
Peter Knowles, Architect 636362 
Lathkill House, Bed & Breakfast 636604 
www.lightingforgardens.com 01462 486777 
Long Rake Spar Company Ltd, decorative aggregate 
   supplier 636210 
Matthew Lovell, Christmas Cottage, Church Street 
   – wood-turned crafts and gifts 636151 
Maxies Taxis 636124 & 07710 867887 
Patrick McLoughlin MP, House of Commons 
   London SW1A 0AA 01332 558125 
Maureen Parry, Garden design & planting plans 630064 
Middleton & Smerrill Parish Council – contact John 
   Warren, Clerk, john@hillcrest-online.co.uk 636037 
The Old Bakery, B&B and self-catering accom 636887 
F. Parker, Grocer & Butcher 636217 
Peak Feast, Vegetarian bakery, specialist cakes and 
   ready-meals, catering for private functions  630000 
Peak Osteopathy, Lathkill Farm, Alport 636997 

Iris Pimm, The Barn, Greenfields, Alport 636341 
Pots from France – Exhibitions of functional and artistic 
   ceramics from France, contact Jack Blackburn 636689 
RAOB Lathkill Lodge 636221 
Brian Roche, Violin maker and repairer 
 www.rocheviolins.com, 630099 
Barbara Scrivener, Massage and reflexology 636601 
Shearing Associates, IT project management 636331 
Smerrill Grange, Bed & Breakfast 636232 
Phil Smith, Hairdressing for that special occasion 
 630018 & 07790 940909 
Trevor & Val Smith, Dubai trevor_s@emirates.net.ae 
Jean Stacey, Cake-making & decorative icing 636485 
Sustainable Youlgrave: Think global, act local! 636241 
Carol & John Sutcliffe, self-catering holiday accomm 
   at The Cottage, Crimbles Lane 636570 
Thimble Cottages, self-catering holiday cottages in 
  Youlgrave 07817 900841 
Tulips Florist – flowers for every occasion, daily  
   delivery service  815816 
Andrew Twyford, Motor Engineer 636093 
Kathi Ward, Woodwind instrument repairs 
 kathi@repairs007.fsnet.co.uk, 636179 
The Wee Dram, specialist malt whisky shop 812235 
John Youatt, Planner, New Road, Youlgrave 636241 
Youlgrave Bell Ringers, contact David Camm 636576 
Youlgrave Bowls Club 636344 
Youlgrave Day Centre (Monday Club) at the Village  
   Hall, contact Daphne Jackson 636392 
Youlgrave & District Horticultural Association, 
   contact Leslie Toyne, Treasurer 636484 
Youlgrave Garage 636943 
Youlgrave Methodist Church 636558 
Youlgrave Neighbourhood Watch 
   Coordinator: Stella Sparrow 636022 
Youlgrave Parish Church 636285 
Youlgrave Parish Council 636151 
Youlgrave Playschool – nursery education for  
   2-4 year olds 636536 
Youlgrave Post Office 636201 
Youlgrave Reading Room 636477 
Youlgrave Scout & Community Hall, available for  
   parties and small events 636692 
Youlgrave Silver Band 636362 
Youlgrave Village Hall 636084 
Youlgrave Waterworks Limited 
Youlgrave Welldressers 636341 
Youlgrave Wesleyan Reform Church 636603 
Youlgrave Women’s Institute 636479 
Youlgrave Youth Hostel 636518 


